Waterloo Town Council Meeting May 9, 2017

A meeting of the Waterloo Town Council was held May 9, 2017 at 6:30pm at the Waterloo Grant Twp. Library. Council members present were:

David Bolton
Dorsey Brown
Alex McConnehey
Bill Hubartt
Jess Jessup
David Kruse / Town Attorney
Tena Woenker / Town Manager
Pamela Howard / Acting Secretary

The following business was discussed and action taken: Unless specified all votes were unanimous.

Committee/Council Reports:

- 1. David Bolton reported Coffee with cops went great and it was fun. Also, this week is the show your support for our local cops, the town purchased magnets, ribbons and stickers for citizens to display to show their support. They are available at the Town Hall and Library.
- 2. David Bolton and Alex McConnehey handed out plaques to each full time and reserve officer and commended them on their service to the town and its constituents.
- **3.** David reminded everyone that next week is week of prayer for our police officers and the last week in May is designated for thank you letters.

Communications from the Town Manager:

- 1. Tena Woenker reported on the I69 Force Main Project has been delayed due to truck breaking down and material arriving late but they should start work on Monday May 15, 2017.
- 2. Tena also explained that Waterloo's west side can now prepare by using dollars from the TIF district expansion.
- 3. Tena asked the council to consider allowing the Girl Scouts of Waterloo to use the depot free of charge to hold their meetings in exchange for community service from the girls. Alex liked the idea and motioned to accept, Dorsey 2nd the motion.
- **4.** Friends of the depot are having their one year celebration on June 25th, 2017 from 2-4. They will serve refreshments and have live music. Tena said they will also hold open house every month on the second Saturday of every month

David Bolton, President

Pam Howard, Acting Secretary